
Shirley/Papanui Community Board Agenda 5 May 2004 

19. NORTHEAST CHRISTCHURCH METRO SERVICE REVIEW 
  

Officer responsible Author 
Community Advocate Nick Chapman, DDI 941-5407 

 
 The purpose of this report is to advise the Board of an opportunity to make a submission on the 

proposed changes to routes number 46 Shirley via the Palms and 41 Horseshoe Lake service. 
 
 A letter from Environment Canterbury detailing the changes and outlining the secondary consultation 

process yet to be carried out has been circulated to members. 
 
 Submissions or comments on the consultation process are requested by Friday, 7 May 2004. 
 
  
 Staff Recommendation: For discussion  
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: That the plan as recommended by ECAN subject to minor changes 

identified by local residents be approved. 
 
 


